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URGENT ITEMS  
 

LLANTWIT FARDRE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
       CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANILLTUD FAERDREF 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
COUNCIL MEETING 

 
19TH DECEMBER, 2022 

 
REPORT OF THE CLERK  

 
With the permission of the Chair of the Council the following items are to be 
considered at the meeting: 

 
1. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMPETITION  
 
1.1 At the Council Meeting held on the 31st January, 2022, Members agreed to hold 

the Christmas Lights Competition again this year due to its success in 2021. 
 
1.2 As in the previous year, the competition was extended to all four Wards of this 

Community Council with £50 being awarded to the best dressed house in each 
Ward with the overall winner being awarded an additional £100. 

 
1.3 The competition was published on the Council’s website, Facebook page and 

a leaflet drop. 
 
1.4 The judging of the four Wards took place on Monday, 12th December, 2022 by 

Community Councillors K.Johnson and G.Warren together with the Clerk. 
 
1.5  The overall winner was judged by the Chair of the Council and the Clerk on 

Thursday, 15th December, 2022. 
 
1.6 The winners of each Ward together with the overall winner are shown below:- 
 
 Church Village – O.Pearce. 
 Efail Isaf – Mr.J.Harley-Fox 
 Llantwit Fardre – G.Williams 
 Tonteg – A.Plaister 
 Overall Winner – O.Pearce (Church Village) 
  
        
  

 

 
 



 

2 

 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 To note the contents of the report. 
 
MOTION 
 
 In accordance with Standing Order 9, to consider the following Motion standing 

in the names of Community Councillors K.Johnson (Proposer) and S.Trask 
(Seconder):- 

 
 “We move that this Council purchase and installs, at the earliest possible 

convenience, two defibrillators for the Tonteg and Church Village wards. 
 
 Members will recall that the one installed at The Precinct, Tonteg was used by 

the emergency services, replaced but sadly later stolen.  Likewise, the 
defibrillator that was installed in the Council owned telephone kiosk on the Main 
Road, Church Village generously donated to the community by Carnegie Girls 
WI was also stolen some time ago. 

 
 We are sure Members will agree that by replacing these vital assets will have 

a widespread community benefit in potentially lifesaving situations. 
 
 We further move, that if agreed by Members, purchase costs be deducted from 

CIL receipts and the appropriate insurance cover obtained”.  
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